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Steering Committee Meeting Notes 3/22/01
Meeting Location: Swarthmore College, Trotter Hall
Attendees: Bill Gothier, Preston Luitweiler, Marshall Hamilton, Catherine Swanson, Gene Williams, 

       David Campbell, Jonathan Sutton, Mary McLoughlin, Art McGarity


1. Current Projects Update
Crum Creek 2001 Conference: Art McGarity presented an update on plans for the Crum Creek 2001 conference to be held on Saturday, March 24, 2001. The conference will be sponsored by the Partnership, Swarthmore College, and the Willistown Conservation Trust. The early morning session will consist of three presentations on the current Crum Creek assessment studies being conducted by the Chester County Water Resources Authority, the Delaware County Conservation District (with Schnabel Engineering and PSWCO), and Swarthmore College (lower Crum). Concurrent morning sessions will include presentations on "Nonpoint Pollution Control and Stream Restoration," and "Government Programs, Community Organizing, and Partnerships." The afternoon concurrent sessions will include presentations on "Watershed Assessment Tools and Methods," and "Developments in Neighboring Watersheds."
The conference will conclude with stormwater management site visits on the Swarthmore College campus and a panel discussion with members of our steering committee. Ideas for the panel discussion were discussed, and participants were recruited from among the steering committee members.

CCWP Municipal Questionnaire: Art updated the group on progress on the CCWP municipal survey. Respondents to date include Swarthmore Borough, Edgmont Township, Malvern Borough, and Easttown Township. Progress is being made in Willistown Township, Nether Providence Township, and Upper Providence Township.

Upper Crum Growing Greener Project: Mary McLoughlin reported that the Upper Crum Assessment and Restoration/Protection Plan grant contract had not been processed by DEP at this time, but that the Upper Crum Partners (Willistown Township, its EAC and Willistown Conservation Trust) were proceeding with the data collection stage of the grant. 

Heritage Conservancy Growing Greener Project: Mary reported that the Heritage Conservancy, Bucks County, received funding to perform one of its rapid visual riparian buffer assessments on the Crum Creek watershed. Mary spoke with Russ Johnson of Heritage who is looking forward to sharing his findings with the Partnership and to receiving the findings of the Upper Crum Assessment and Restoration Project. Great data is being gathered on the Crum – we’re all looking forward to putting it to good use in the mission to protect and improve our watershed!
2. Proposed Projects Update

CCWP Growing Greener Proposal: Art McGarity reported that a Growing Greener proposal was submitted on March 9 to Harrisburg. The project's title is "Crum Creek Watershed
Partnership: Water Quality Restoration and Protection Projects." The applicant organization is our Crum Creek Watershed Partnership, and the sponsoring 501(c)(3) organization is Swarthmore College. If funded, three projects in the lower watershed will be funded, including storm sewer labeling and public education in Springfield and Nether Providence Townships, wetland restoration in Little Crum Creek Park in Swarthmore Borough, and riparian zone restoration on Little Crum Creek behind Ridley High School in Ridley Township. Design will be done by Schnabel Engineering Associates and installation will be done primarily by volunteer labor.
Monitoring will be done by Swarthmore College. The total grant request is for $108,036 with matching funds of $62,260 contributed by Swarthmore College, Schnabel Engineering, and the West Chester Fish, Game, and Wildlife Association, Inc. for a total project cost of $170,296. Copies of the proposal are available to all steering committee members.


3. Discussion : We discussed our long-term goal of developing a watershed-wide plan with prioritized 

protection and restoration projects. This plan would then be our reference in order to attain implementation funding. We recognize that such a plan will require support and endorsement from the municipal governments in the watershed as this is a watershed-wide, all inclusive endeavor. Thus, it will be necessary to develop better connections with the elected representatives in the municipal governments and to increase our visibility. We decided
that as a first step towards establishing this kind of connection, we should request resolutions from the elected councils endorsing our mission statement. The discussion benefited from Gene Williams’ experience as Easttown Township manager. Ideas for how to go about obtaining these endorsements will be discussed at the Crum Creek 2001 conference and at our next steering committee meeting.


4. New Business – Open Discussion: Catherine Swanson, our member representing the Upper Providence EAC, announced that conversations are underway regarding the desirability of
connecting sewers in Upper Providence to the Central Delaware County Authority (CDCA) sewer system. This development would reduce the number of septic systems in the watershed. Catherine stated that CDCA will permit Upper Providence to connect only if Newtown Township also chooses to connect. Newtown's intentions are uncertain currently. Clearly, our
steering committee would benefit from renewed participation by Newtown Township, and efforts should be made to find a new representative from Newtown. Mary McLoughlin reported that she has made continued efforts to engage Newtown, feels sure she will succeed, and will keep us posted. Preston Luitweiler pointed out that the CDCA interceptor goes along Crum Creek above the PSWCO intake, and if new connections are made to the system, the interceptor should be instrumented to report any instances of sanitary sewer overflow into the creek that may contaminate the intake.
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